

Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,

Geraldine Fitzmaurice
Executive Headteacher



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,

Geraldine Fitzmaurice
Executive Headteacher



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,

Geraldine Fitzmaurice
Executive Headteacher



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,

Geraldine Fitzmaurice
Executive Headteacher



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,

Geraldine Fitzmaurice
Executive Headteacher



Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London E5 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Website: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

14th September 2020

Dear Parent/Carers,

I am writing to introduce myself to you as the new Executive Headteacher of Harrington Hill and am very much looking forward to working closely with you and your children.

I have already been very impressed by the children, and how enthusiastic they have been since returning to school and how well behaved and hard working they are.

You may be aware that I am also Headteacher of Sir Thomas Abney in Stamford Hill where I have been head since September 2007. I will divide my time between both schools and I very much hope that the two schools will establish close links and enjoy working together.

I believe that children need to feel happy and secure at school and they do their best when schools and families work closely together. Please be assured that the staff and I will continue to be available to listen to your ideas, views, suggestions and address any concerns that you may have. Whilst government guidance makes face-to-face meetings more difficult at the moment. I hope to get to know more of you and will be out at the school gates at the start and end of the school day.

The past few months have been exceptionally difficult for everyone, so it is great that Harrington Hill has reopened and the children are back at school. I care passionately that each and every one of the children receives an outstanding standard of education at the school and my aim is to work hard to build on the many strengths of the school.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,

Geraldine Fitzmaurice
Executive Headteacher